June 16, 2006

Portland City Council

Planning Board

389 Congress Street

Portland, Maine 04101

Dear City of Portland Planning Board members,

As we approach the final stages, I am writing to reiterate my support of the Morrill’s Crossing project.  This site is currently a blemish on the landscape of the city that is in dire need of development and it has been dormant far too long.  I drive through that area of the City several times a week and even though traffic is an issue, I feel the good that this project will bring to the City will outweigh any potential traffic issues.

The project will bring with it:

· The removal of an unsafe environment for teenagers and young adults

· Clean up of an unattractive former industrial site

· New tax revenue

· Creation of new jobs

· Additional traffic improvements to Morrill’s Corner

· The creation of green space/recreation area where none existed

· Additional customers to existing business in the area thereby increasing their revenues

· The addition of a shopping area closer to where I live

· Additional housing where none existed

· Removal of unsafe, potentially hazardous environment

I believe that Morrill’s Crossing can become the cornerstone of the neighborhood, taking an eyesore from the City and making a vibrant use of the land.

It is my hope that the Community Development Council will support the sale of the City owned property for this project, which will in turn bring in revenue that is needed by the City. 

Thank you.

Nancy Getchell
